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Dear Sir/ Madam 
 
RE: Proposal to introduce a Public Space Protection Order (PSPO) 
 
In order to continue to protect the quality of life of those within the area, Gedling Borough Council is 
carrying out a consultation on the proposed reintroduction of a Public Space Protection Order 
(PSPO) under S59 of the Anti-social Behaviour, Crime and Policing Act 2014 to prevent car cruises 
in the Gedling, Netherfield and Colwick area. 

 
There was an PSPO in place between January 2018 and January 2021 which addressed problems 
caused by organised car cruises in and around Colwick Industrial Estate and along the Colwick Loop 
Road. The locality had been the focus of these type of activities for an extended period of time 
attracting up to 100 vehicles and spectators at its peak. The activities have an impact on residents in 
the area by driving at speed, excessive noise, litter and anti- social behaviour.  

 
Since the expiration of the previous PSPO Nottinghamshire Police and Gedling Borough Council 
have seen an increase in calls and activity regarding this behaviour.  We are also looking to extend 
the previous boundary and include the new Gedling Access Road. 

 
Copies of the draft order and accompanying documents will be available at the Council Offices, Civic 
Centre, Arnot Hill Park, Nottingham Road, Arnold and on the authorities website www.gedling.gov.uk  
 
If you wish to comment on, or object to the proposal to designate the area a Public Spaces 
Protection Order you should do so in writing to: 

 
Kevin Nealon, Community Protection Manager 
Public Protection Civic Centre, Arnot Hill Park, Nottingham Road, Arnold, Nottingham,  
NG5 6LU 

 
Or by e-mail to ASB@Gedling.gov.uk 
 
The success of the order will be confirmed following consultation  
 
Yours, 
 

 

http://www.gedling.gov.uk/
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Kevin Nealon, Community Protection Manager 
 
 


